

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

June 22, 2009

Mr. Peter B. Feather, Chairman Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 941 North Capitol Street NE, Suite 7200 Washington, DC 20002

RE: Requests by MMGZ Inc t/a Ben Moll Liquors, 1700 U Street NW, seeking an exception to the singles sales restriction and seeking renewal of a class "A" liquor license

## Dear Chairman Feather:

At its March 2009 public meeting, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC 2B) approved a resolution supporting the request of Ben Moll Liquors, 1700 U Street NW, for an exception to the so-called singles sales restrictions, subject to the successful negotiation of a voluntary agreement. We have successfully negotiated and signed a voluntary agreement with the establishment. We understand that Ben Moll has already provided you with an executed copy. An additional copy is enclosed here for your records.

In consideration of Ben Moll's good faith in negotiating a voluntary agreement related to singles sales, ANC 2B at its May 2009 public meeting also passed a resolution in support of Ben Moll's application for a renewal of its liquor license.

The ANC's representative in this matter is Commissioner Victor Wexler, who may be reached at <u>victor.wexler@dupontcircleanc.net</u>, or by telephone at 202-745-0054 for further information.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely.

Mike Silverstein

Chairman

cc: Ben Moll Liquors, 1700 U Street NW